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STREET SIGNS 
 
Church Street replacement has been completed. The Town is currently replacing 

signs on Breazeale Avenue. 

 
IRON AND DISCOLORED WATER REPAIRS 
 
We are changing the operation at the Gordon Street Plant and we have seen a 
reduction in the discharge of iron. Work is expected to begin this month at the 
Boling Plant. Any resident still experiencing discolored water, please contact our 
offices at 919-658-9539. 
 
 

SECURITY CAMERAS INSTALLATION 
 
All six cameras are installed and operational.  
 
PAVING OF ROADS 
Quotes have been received for the resurfacing. The Town is currently reviewing. 
 
The following streets are for this spring’s round of work. 
200 Block of Hillsboro                SW Center from Maple to Kornegay College Street 
Elizabeth Street                                               East College Street           
Jefferson Street                                               Michael Martin Road 
Patton Street                                                    West James and Roberts Street   
SW Center Street from Kornegay to Short  
 
LIGHTING PROJECT STATUS 
 

 The areas mentioned below have been completed. This was our first phase of 
additional lighting. We are now working on the second phase. 
 
400 Block South Church Street. 

Connor Street and Kornegay Street  



Elmore Street between James and Main Street 

Pollock Street between Elmore and Beems Street 

Gordon Street will require poles to be set. 

Please note  Department Of Transportation streets will take longer because of 

paperwork. 

 
SPECIAL ORDER OF CONSENT/MORATORIUM  
 
As required by the Special Order of Consent the January thru March 2025 quarterly 
report was sent to the North Carolina Division of Environmental Quality on May 1, 
2025. This report is available on our website.  
 

MAPLE AND NELSON STREET DRAINAGE PROJECT 
 
Our engineering firm has reached out to NCDOT Division 4 and district engineers 
and they’ve agreed to review the plans for this project. 
 
FIND AND FIX SEWER REHABILITATION PROJECT 
 
The Town is awaiting the finalized letter of intent to fund from the North Carolina 
Division of Environmental Quality. The project purpose is a Find and Fix Sewer 
Rehabillitation. The total funding amount is $4,406,120.00. Viable Utilities Reserve 
Grant in the amount of $1,000,000.00 (one hundred percent of all eligible costs). 
The State Reserve Project Grant is $2,203,.060 (one hundred percent of all eligible 
costs).  More information will be provided as it becomes available. 
 
 
WATER BILLING DEPARTMENT HOURS 
 
Effective Monday, May 12, 2025, the Town of Mount Olive Water Billing 
Department will resume normal hours of operation as follows: 
Monday thru Friday – 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. 
Normal operating procedures will also resume on this date. This will include late 
fees and water account cutoffs. Should you have any questions or concerns, 
please call 919-658-9537 Ext. 114 or 919-658-9539 Ext. 108. 



 


